BAMPTON PARISH COUNCIL

MINUTES OF MEETING HELD ON NOVEMBER 22nd 2016

Present
Mr Carruthers (in the chair), Mr Hughes, Mr Bruin, Mr Jones, Mrs Buss, Mr Dyke

Mr Slee (EDC)

Mrs Drinkwater (Clerk)

100.1 Apologies for absence

Mrs Haddock – working away.

Mr MacInnes

100.2 Declarations of interest in agenda items

None were made.

100.3 Minutes of meeting held on September 21st.u

Having been circulated the minutes were taken as read. They were approved as a correct record and signed as such by Mr Carruthers.

100.4 Co-option

Mr Hughes proposed that Mr Mike Jones should be co-opted in place of Mr Stones, Mr Bruin seconded the proposal and it was agreed unanimously. Mr Jones accepted and signed the declaration of acceptance of office.

100.5 Public comments and concerns.

No members of the public were present but Mr Hughes reported that someone had spoken to him about the state of the swing bridge. Mr Carruthers said that a thorough inspection would be carried out next year.

100.6 EDC and CCC reports.

EDC – Mr Slee had nothing to report. He was asked about the provision of green waste bins in the parish and he replied that it was still being discussed.   

CCC -  Mr Hughes reported that there were road closures scheduled in January for re-surfacing and other work between Bampton and Shap and also on other local roads.

Grit and salt bins would be refilled before the winter and there would be extra funding available for special drain clearance.

He said that there was still money available for one-off projects but applications had to be made by the end of February.

100.7 Finance.

Bank balances at 1/9/16    Current account    7808.39

                                          Business reserve   1001.75

At 1/11/16                        Current account     7808.39

                                          Business reserve   1001.83

Accounts to be paid;-

                                          Clerk’s salary     375.00

                                          Notice board       154.74  (VAT 25.79)

                                    Memorial plaque        45.00

                                                                       574.74
Payments were approved and the cheques signed by Mr Hughes and Mr Bruin.

The Clerk pointed out that the VAT from the payment for the notice board could not be reclaimed as the invoice was not made out to the council – Mrs Haddock had made the order on behalf of the council.

In the current account following clearance of cheques;-  7233.65

b) The Clerk reported that the internal audit had been successfully carried out.
c) Financial report.

   The report prepared by the Clerk had been circulated to councillors prior to the meeting.

Some figures on the comparison with the budget were corrected as they had been incorrectly totalled. The report was otherwise accepted.

d) Draft budget.

The budget figures had been circulated to councillors and were agreed.

The precept would remain at 4500.00

e) Application for a grant towards the Bell Appeal.

This was considered to be very controversial and there was no agreement between councillors on the benefit of the bells to the parish. As views in the village are also divided it was agreed that any decision to make a grant or not would be left until parish opinion was clearer.

100.8 Grange Bridge parking area.
This had been finished and generally approved of. The invoice for the work had not yet been received and the grant from LDNPA could not yet be claimed. LDNPA had wanted there to be a line along the road to mark the edge of the parking area but Highways had said that this was unnecessary.
100.9 Updates.
a) Notice boards.

  Mrs Haddock had received the board that she had ordered and Mr Bruin and Mr Carruthers volunteered to install it.

b) Phone box closures

   Mrs Buss had put the arguments for retention of the affected boxes to EDC.

She was thanked for her work on this.

c) Web-site fees.

   There was some confusion over whether Ms Storey at the Crown and Mitre had paid intentionally for advertisement on the web-site or whether she had thought the fee was for the newsletter adverts. In view of this and the fact that it had been agreed earlier that advertisements on the web-site should be free it was agreed that the £40 should be refunded to Ms Storey. The cheque was signed by Mr Hughes and Mr Bruin.

(Following the meeting the Clerk was informed that there had been an arrangement made between Ms Storey and the PCC that £36 of the fee originally paid should be refunded directly to the PCC with the remaining £4 going to Ms Storey. The original cheque was therefore destroyed and new cheques written)

d) Millennium footpath
    Mr Carruthers reported that he had spoken to LDNPA about the possibility of extending the Millennium footpath to join the existing path alongside the river and there was general agreement for the scheme. The farmer and landowner’s agent of the land concerned were also in agreement. The project would not be too costly as the LDNPA could provide funding. It was agreed that there would not be a lot of concrete used on the path.
Mr Dyke was asked to use his expertise to further the project and he would carry out a survey with Mr Carruthers.

e) Library drop.

   No one had expressed interest in the idea so it was dropped for the present.

f) NHS consultation.

Mrs Buss had researched the current consultation and she reported that most of the proposed service changes would affect West Cumbria rather than this area and the consultation documents were available in doctors’ surgeries and libraries as well as online. Mrs Buss would prepare information for the newsletter.
g) Memorial tree for Mrs Hall.

   The memorial rowan tree had been donated and would be planted when the weather was suitable. The plaque had been made and was ready for collection.

Mr Slee left the meeting.

100.10 Financial regulations.
 The shortened version prepared by the Clerk had been circulated to councillors. It was accepted and the regulations adopted.

100.11 Planning.
Permission granted;-  7/2016/3127  Lower Carhullan. Alteration to previously permitted stone rear wall of extension to a render finish.

New application;-  7/2016/3139  Harley House, Bampton Grange. Change of access and dropping of kerb.

100.12 Councillors’ concerns.
 Mr Dyke said that he felt that there was a need for a parish map showing the names of properties as it was sometimes difficult for people to find unmarked houses and farms.

There was some discussion regarding the new pick-up points for school children which were considered to be unsatisfactory. Mr Jones would contact the relevant EDC officer.
100.13 Items for the next agenda.
None were identified.

100.14 Meeting dates for 2017

Tuesday January 24th
               March  21st
              May 23rd
               July 18th
              September 19th
               November 21st.

There being no further business the meeting was declared closed at 8.45pm

Actions agreed
RB and RC   -  installation of notice board at the church.

MD and RC   -  survey of millennium footpath extension

VB   -  NHS consultation for newsletter

MJ  - contacting of Bus stop officer
